
Edgewood Police Department  
City Council Report 

December 2022 

Reporting Dates: December 1st – December 31th   

 
        November     December 

Residential Burglaries 1 0 

Commercial Burglaries 1 0 

Auto Burglaries 4 3 

Theft 1 0 

Assault/Battery 5 2 

Sexual Battery 0 0 

Homicides 0 0 

Robbery 0 0 

Traffic Accident 10 13 

Traffic Citations 46 28 

Traffic Warnings 41 18 

Felony Arrests 1 1 

Misdemeanor Arrests 6 3 

Warrant Arrests 0 1 

Traffic Arrests 1 0 

DUI Arrests 1 0 

Code Compliance 
Reports 

11 46 

 

Department Highlights: 

o On December 2nd, the City of Edgewood and The Edgewood Police Department 

hosted the 7th Annual Santa Fly-In which went off without a hitch! 

o On December 6th the Edgewood Police Department hosted the Oneblood blood 

bank truck. 

o On December 7th Officer Scott Zane and Police Clerk Haymee Watkins attended 

an LGBTQ+ Training for Criminal Justice Professionals and Allies. The session 

focused on the challenges members of the LGBTQ+ community face on a daily 

basis and how we can better serve and support them. 

o During the month of December, the Edgewood Police Department promoted and 

collected a trailer full of unopened toy and non-perishable food to donate to the 

Orlando Union Rescue Mission. On December 14th the Edgewood Police 

Department delivered the donations. While providing The Orlando Union Rescue 

Mission stated they were extremely grateful due to the harsh economy of 2022 

and the lack of donations they were able to receive elsewhere. 

o On December 16th, the Edgewood Police Department held 3 Police Officer Peer 

Review Panels. One Officer seen has been granted a Conditional Offer! 

o On December 21st the Edgewood Police Department started the promotion of 

the “Christmas Box Dumpster” for residents to dispose of large boxes (such as TV 

boxes) to keep subjects from knowing what new additions your house received 

for Christmas. 


